
The January school council meeting is the perfect time to revisit 
the goals of your council, track your progress and assess what it 
is possible to get done by the end of the school year.

It is easy at the beginning of the school year to be overly 
ambitious and plan to do so many things. January is a time 
to look at what was actually accomplished in the first four 
months of school and look ahead at what it will be possible to 
realistically get done before June.

If your school council has a formal one to three-year plan (as 
suggested in our October newsletter), put the topic of plan 
review on this month’s agenda. As you review the plan 
line by line, look at what worked and what did not attract 
the interest of the school community. This should serve 
as a guideline as you look at what was planned for the 
next five months. If you had planned an activity that 
was similar to one that did not really work in the first 
few months, consider modifying that part of your 
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plan to something new that has a better possibility  
of succeeding.

January is also the month to take a look at your 
council budget to see if you are meeting your goals. 
This review may require you to adjust your plan for 
the balance of the year. It is vitally important that 
your council does not overextend financially based on 
what you hope you will raise or receive in the future.

With so much changing in the province of Ontario 
in the education field, January is an excellent time 
to ask a member to research what has happened in 
the province since the beginning of the school year 
and share it with the council. It is important that 
the council stay abreast of what is happening at the 
Ministry and how that affects your board, school 
and ultimately the students. Updated information 
can be obtained from the Ministry website, People 

for Education and your Board. This is a good month 
to invite your school Trustee to a meeting and ask 
if they have any updated information about what 
is happening at the board now and what future 
issues may be important for parents at your school 
to know about.

As 2019 begins, it is an important time to remind 
parents about the benefits of being involved in their 
child’s education. To this end, we have included 
our blog on how Parents Can Engage in Everyday 
Activities to support their children’s learning in 
this newsletter.

Theresa Pastore,  
Executive Director
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reamD
BIG

SCHOOL COUNCIL TRAINING
NOVEMBER 3, 2018

On November 3rd, Parents Engaged 
in Education hosted the fourth 
annual DREAM BIG School Council 
Training Symposium.

The feedback was fantastic!! We 
were pleased to once again offer 
the following sessions:

•	 Building Strong School Councils
•	 Multicultural School Councils
•	 School Council Partnerships
•	 Partnering with the Principal
•	 Fundraising Strategies
•	 Microsoft Office 365 for school 

councils

•	 Social Media for School 
Councils

•	 Event planning
•	 Roles and Responsibilities of 

Council Chairs
•	 Roles and Responsibilities of 

Council Treasurers
•	 Roles and Responsibilities of 

Council Secretaries
•	 Roles and Responsibilities of 

Parent Members
•	 Developing an Effective Three 

-Year Plan for School Councils
The “lunch with the vendors” is a 
popular feature each year and this 

break also gives parents from across 
Ontario the chance to network and 
learn from each other.

Thank you to the school council 
leaders who signed our DREAM 
TREE with their hopes for their 
children, their school and their 
future.

We have posted the presentations 
from this event on the website  
dreambig.parentsengagedineducation.ca.

Next year this event will take place 
by mid-October and we hope to see 
you there!!

• A Paperless & cashless
 online lunch program

• Full service solution

• In partnership with 
 local vendors

healthy meals

fundraising
opportunities

convenient
ordering program

Healthy school lunches
are one click away!

1 (877) 426-6860
lunchboxorders.com

info@lunchboxorders.com

Join us now!
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1-800-263-1830www.ombudsman.on.ca OntarioOmbudsman@Ont_Ombudsman

Can the Ombudsman help you?
The Ombudsman resolves and investigates complaints about Ontario public sector bodies.

Do you have an unresolved 
problem with a school board?

Our staff have helped thousands 
of parents and families with school 
board issues, such as:
•  Student busing and transportation
•  Special education
•  Student safety
•  School board administration

We can:

•  Refer you to local officials who 
can resolve the matter

•  Investigate problems and 
recommend solutions

•   Answer questions and  
help you navigate  
the system

ORGANIZATIONS THAT SUPPORT PARENT ENGAGEMENT  
AND SCHOOL COUNCILS IN ONTARIO

BECOME A PEIE 
AMBASSADOR

AND BE A PART OF YOUR CHILD’S 
SCHOOL COMMUNITY

Parents Engaged in Education

A P.E.I.E. Ambassador will...
Promote the mission of the 

organization.
Share the organization’s resources 

with their school community.
Work to engage other parents with 

their children and their school.
Be their child’s biggest 

CHEERLEADER in school!

Ambassador

ParentsEngagedInEducation.ca
For more information, visit  
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Experienced. Knowledgable. Respected. 

It’s the start of another new school year filled with  
great expectations. 

Ontario teachers are ready to lead, inspire and  
develop young hearts and minds.  
 
Find out how well-qualified your child’s teacher is.  
Learn more at oct.ca/findateacher

ORGANIZATIONS THAT SUPPORT PARENT ENGAGEMENT  
AND SCHOOL COUNCILS IN ONTARIO

www.parentsengagedineducation.ca
info@parentsengagedineducation.ca  

647-408-2091

Parents Engaged in Education is a not-for-profit 
organization formed by experienced school council 

members to provide resources and skill building 
opportunities for parent leaders across the province.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
www.FreshFromFarm.ca    Email: contact  @freshfromfarm.ca 

 

 

 
 

Organizations that support parent engagement and school 
councils in Ontario 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Follow us on twitter @parentengagcons


